BIG WHEEL POTTER'S GUILD

Mrs. Joyce Demore, 695 Kipling Street, Trail, B.C., VIR 2Al October 17, 1977.

Secretary
The Craftsmen's Association of
British Columbia,
#801 - 207 West Hastings Street,
Vancouver, B.C.,
V6B 1H7

Dear Madam:

I have just taken over the duty of Secretary-Treasurer of our Guild. In going through the correspondence file, I see a receipt (dated January 31, 1977) from you for our membership for 1977-78? As per the latest information, membership is now due. Could you please clarify this. Also, please note, our name has been changed from the Trail Potters' Guild, to the "Big Wheel Potter's Guild". Our President, Karla Gardiner, remains the same.

Re: Crafts Contacts - May 1977, page 2: Budget Notice by the Minister of Finance.

"In the Sales Tax area the exemption for small manufacturers will be raised from \$3,000 to \$10,000. It is also our intention to exempt certain producers of craft products which are of significance to Canadian culture and heritage."

Could you please tell us in what way this applies to us. Do we apply for a tax refund on clay, glaze, etc. purchases and to whom do we apply for this if applicable?

Thank you.

Yours truly,

(Mrs.) Joyce Demore, Secretary-Treasurer